
PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE FOR JUNE 2021 
 

Saturday by noon, Inspection & Registration were up & running. Outside of the HOT weather, 

the day went incredibly smooth, thanks no doubt to our amazing Inspection & Registration 

volunteers. Well done folks! By the end of the day on Saturday we had 69 entries. The Course 

Walk was well attended. Cones were all put out, plus our NEW signs & sign trailers were out 

too. They can really be seen & should make a huge difference. All thanks go Werner Schwarz, 

he worked his tail off on them. THANK YOU, WERNER!! 

 

Sunday morning came early! The sun was over the mountain by 5:30am! Up & at’em everyone! 

Last minute arrivals brought our final entry count to 74. Keith Pederson got things going with 

the Patrol Meeting promptly at 7:00am. Just before the Driver’s Meeting we announced that 

Hawkin’s Burgers was back on the Lakebed!! We gave them a BIG thank you, as they jumped 

through hoop after hoop to be out there! THANKS AGAIN! 

 

After the Drivers meeting, our Invocation & National Anthem, we were ready to go! Clear skies, 

a slight tail wind & warm. As the day went by, we were plagued by computer glitches. No 

major incidents, but we did have some turn-ins due to mechanical issues. All of those slowed us 

down a bit but at the end of the day we were able to complete 2 full Rounds. We were able to 

set 13 Car Records & 9 Motorcycle Records. We also put 2 people in the “Dirty Two” Club. Joe 

Wirth & Neil McAllister, CONGRATS TO BOTH!! When all was said & done, we had made 106 

runs for the day. Our fastest run by a car goes to Brandon Leggitt in the #500 “Beast” 

@253.012mph! it was true thunder on wheels. Our fastest motorcycle run was by John Noonan 

on #17B @212.857mph!   Great job by both! CONGRATS! 

 

Last but certainly not least, thank you to all our amazing volunteers. THANK YOU ALL! 

On a final note, we’ll be leaving next week sometime for our pre-trip to the Salt to locate & 

groom our courses for this season. Stay tuned to our website & Facebook page for 

updates!.........................................Pat 

 

“SEE YA ON THE DIRT IN JULY”   

 

Pat McDowell 

SCTA President / Race Director 


